# EAGLE VILLAGE AERIE #3171 DECEMBER 2017

# MERRY CHRISTMAS TO OUR MEMBERS AND FAMI-LIES!

Once again the Holidays are upon us. A time expectations and of memories, a time of hectic stress and a time of joy and peace. Let's all remember to take care of ourselves so that we my take care of our families and be of service to others in the community. We are PEOPLE HELPING PEOPLE! MERRY CHRISTMAS TO ALL.

#### **AERIE ANNIVERSARY THANK YOU**

A wonderful Anniversary celebration was held on November 18. There were state reps there as well as our officers and members of both the Aerie and Auxiliary. Bob Jones was the MC for the night and did a great job. A big Congratulations the honorees. Eddie Rayburn, Eagle of the year, and Dotty Shaw and Tom Woodgeard for Presidential Accommodation for their contributions to the club. A special thanks to Bev and her crew for the wonderful dinner. State Charity Checks were presented to the Florida reps from the Aerie and Auxiliary. I would be remiss if I didn't thank the group from Eagle Village who came to help us celebrate this occasion.

December 16 the children's Christmas Party will be held from 12 noon till 2pm. For ages 12 and under. The kids will enjoy the games, snacks and presents.

#### **NEW YEAR'S EVE**

On Sunday December 31st there will be no music in the Pavilion and no Feather Your Nest. The Club will close around 5pm to prepar for the New Year's Eve Party. Tickets will be available at the bar for \$10.00 per person. There will be a Cash Bar. NO RESERVATIONS NEEDED. Finger food and snacks provided and the Messager Band will provide the music. Come and help ring in the New Year.

Please pray for the safety of our troops and our veterans wherever they may be. Keep them in your thoughts and prayers.

## **BOOSTERS**

Virginia Creighton
Ronald Faerber
Eileene Parrish
Leroy McDonald
Neil (Red) Burnell
Lloyd Ostiguy

THANK YOU!

#### **DECEMBER 4**

The Eagle Riders will be having a meeting at 7:00pm The Riders will be collecting food donations for needy families during the month of December. Please donate to this cause.

## **CHRISTMAS EVE**

On Christmas Eve, there will be no music in the pavilion and no Feather Your Nest. The Social Room will be open to celebrate with your friends, but will close early. WE ONCE AGAIN WILL BE CLOSED ON CHRISTMAS DAY.

#### THANKSGIVING DINNER THANKS

Thanks to Bev and her team for planning and taking charge of the Thanksgiving Dinner. We are thankful for this and so many other things the club offers its members.

# **COMING IN JANUARY**

Sunshine Bingo (Bob and Claudia Wilson) will be hosting a Poker Run on January 27st. This sounds like a really fun day and it is for a Veteran Charity. Flyers with info are in the club.

If you want to keep up to date with our club, check us out on Facebook at aerie 3171 or our webpage at www. foeaerie3171.com

We try to keep the pages updated as soon as things happen. Check it out!